## MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS, DECATUR, ILLINOIS JUNE 4, 1959

After a potluck luncheon at 12:30 p.m. at the home of Mrs. Cohn, the board meeting was called to order with Mrs. Colvis, President, presiding, Present were Mrs. Gibson, Mills, Wilson, Fairs, Landholt, Booth, Kessinger, Ater, Hipsher, Dahlmann, Donovan, Smith, Doubleday, Cohn, Cresswell and Mrs. Thomas Head, State Secretary.

The minutes of the last board meeting were approved as amended.

The Treasurer reported 76 members have paid their dues.

Letters to Senator Johns and Repr. McCarthy asking them to do a 12 minute taped radio interview with a League member were read.

The summer coffee will be held July 8 at 9:30 a.m. at 25 N. Country Club Road. There will be a short report of the League's program at the National, state and local level by Mrs. Donovan, Cohn and Ater.

There was much discussion of at what times the unit meetings should be held in the fall. It was suggested that the evening meeting be disbanded as the attendance has been so poor, and open an evening rehearsal to members.

Mrs. Mills moved, seconded by Mrs. Fairs, that 100 copies of "Facts about LWV" be purchased to be passed out to newcomers by Mrs. Winn, city hostess. Voters Handbook and "Thirty Years of Faith and Works" were passed out.

Mrs. Kessinger said the new City Council will meet in the County Bldg. on Monday evenings from 7:30 to 10:00. She has set up a schedule of board watching by League members, who will make reports to the League.

Mrs. Hipsher reported that Senate bill 107 was most important. It would set up a water resource committee to consolidate information and policy.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.

Mrs. Head suggested that we make more use of committees to spread training, leadership and information. She pointed out that the Nominating Committee should work on a year round basis.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Cresswell, Secretary.

## MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS, DECATUR, ILLINOIS JUNE 4, 1959

After a potluck luncheon at 12:30 p.m. at the home of Mrs. Cohn, the board meeting was called to order with Mrs. Colvis, President, presiding, Present were Mrs. Gibson, Mills, Wilson, Fairs, Landholt, Booth, Kessinger, Ater, Hipsher, Dahlmann, Donovan, Smith, Doubleday, Cohn, Cresswell and Mrs. Thomas Head, State Secretary.

The minutes of the last board meeting were approved as amended.

The Treasurer reported 76 members have paid their dues.

Letters to Senator Johns and Repr. McCarthy asking them to do a 12 minute taped radio interview with a League member were read.

The summer coffee will be held July 8 at 9:30 a.m. at 25 N. Country Club Road. There will be a short report of the League's program at the National, state and local level by Mrs. Donovan, Cohn and Ater.

There was much discussion of at what times the unit meetings should be held in the fall. It was suggested that the evening meeting be disbanded as the attendance has been so poor, and open an evening rehearsal to members.

Mrs. Mills moved, seconded by Mrs. Fairs, that 100 copies of "Facts about "V" be purchased to be passed out to newcomers by Mrs. Winn, city hostess. Voters Handbook and "Thirty Years of Faith and Works" were passed out.

Mrs. Kessinger said the new City Council will meet in the County Bldg. on Monday evenings from 7:30 to 10:00. She has set up a schedule of board watching by League members, who will make reports to the League.

Mrs. Hipsher reported that Senate bill 107 was most important. It would set up a water resource committee to consolidate information and policy.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.

Mrs. Head suggested that we make more use of committees to spread training, leadership and information. She pointed out that the Nominating Committee should work on a year round basis.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Cresswill, Secretary.